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Lutheran Church  

of the Foothills 

Weekly Footnotes March 29, 2020 
 

 This Week at Foothills 

See details in this newsletter or on the 
Activities Counter 

Sunday, March 29 
+ “At Home” Worship: Please read and pray the 

Service sent with this Footnotes! 
Fellowship Time: Enjoy a cup of coffee at your 

kitchen table! 
Christian Education: Use your “Christ in Our 

Homes” or other favorite devotional 
resource! 

Monday, March 30 
 Church office is closed on Mondays 
Tuesday, March 31  
9:00a – 3:00p Church office open; Church available 

for personal prayer 
Wednesday, April 1 
9:00a – 3:00p Church office open; Church available 

for personal prayer 
12:00p“Weekly Footnotes” articles are due: Office 
Thursday, April 2 
9:00a – 3:00p Church office open; Church available 

for personal prayer 
Friday, April 3 
9:00a – 3:00p Church office open; Church available 

for personal prayer 
Sunday, April 5 
+ “At Home” Worship: Please read and pray the 

Service sent with this Footnotes! 
Fellowship Time: Enjoy a cup of coffee at your 

kitchen table! 
Christian Education: Use your “Christ in Our 

Homes” or other favorite devotional resource! 
 

 

—IN OUR PRAYERS— 
We pray for . . .  Sheila (friend of Penny 
Lundstrom); Kimberley Elliott; Dianne 
Heimann; Marsha Moon (friend of Sylvia 
Strauss-Kolb); Brett Ahnell (Warren Ahnell’s 
son); Warren Ahnell; all affected by the 
COVID-19 virus.  
We pray in Christian love and sympathy for 
the family and friends of fellow Servant, 
Christa Sitz, who died last Sunday. (Christa 
will be inurned in our Memorial Garden at a 
future date.) Names are kept on our prayer 
list for three weeks unless otherwise notified.  

—Church Update— 

Important Notice -- If you haven’t already 
been notified, LCF is stopping our in-person 
worship for the next 8 weeks (until May 11) 
per the guidelines of the Center on Disease 
Control (CDC). This was decided at our March 
17th special Council meeting. On our website 
is a link to read the letter sent out, as well as 
a form to sign-up for our weekly emails. If 
you already get our emails and started 
receiving them in our new template this 
week, then you don’t need to sign-up since 
you’re already in the system. Thank you for 
your understanding during this 
unprecedented time.  
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Holy Week at Foothills In anticipation that 
we will be unable to worship in-person for 
our Holy Week observances, we offer the 
following suggestions to stay connected and 
to add meaning to your season: 

Palm Sunday, April 5. Prior to this date palm 
fronds will be available to all who would like 
to include them as part of their remote 
worship experiences, or for decoration at 
home. The palms should be available at 
church beginning Wednesday, April 1. You 
may come into the lobby to pick them up 
during regular office hours (Tuesday – Friday, 
9:00a – 3:00p). Should you rather not come 
inside, the palms will also be available on the 
outdoor serving counter by our church 
entrance. 
 
Easter Lilies 
will also be 
available! 
Contact the 
church office 
by phone or 
email to place 
an order for a plant ($18.50 per plant) which 
may be given in honor, or memory of a friend 
or loved one. The plants will be available to 
you for pick up during Holy Week beginning 
Wednesday, April 8. We will publish a listing 
of donations in our Easter service which will 
be shared with the community. 

—COMMUNITY SERVICE— 

17th Annual +Ken Ahlstrand+ 
Memorial  
 FLIM Golf Classic 
Unfortunately, the Golf Classic has been 
cancelled.  Your financial support for the 
Fund for Leaders is still welcomed and 
needed! The Steering Committee is looking 
into some creative ways to support the Fund 
in the weeks to come.  
More on the Fund for Leaders:  
 Did you know that our ELCA is facing a 
serious shortage of pastoral students in our 
seminaries? Part of the problem is the large 
debt students incur while attending 
seminary. But you can help!  
The Fund for Leaders in Mission (FLIM) has 
been providing full and partial scholarship to 
seminary students since the year 2000. The 
goal is to provide full tuition to all 
seminarians, so no one enters ministry with 
debt!  For more information contact Bruce 
Rianda, Coordinator: 
bruce.riandia@gmail.com or (520) 977-5611. 
~ Rev. Dan Hodgson 

Interfaith Community Services (ICS) Food 
bank "Item of the Month" for March is 
CANNED MEATS - Tuna, Spam, Chicken, etc.   
When you do your grocery shopping for this 
month, please remember to put canned 
meats for ICS in your grocery cart.  As you 
know, it is very important to keep the ICS 
Food Bank supplied. The basket for these 
non-perishables is at the west end of the 
activities counter.  
As we know that all large gatherings and 
events are cancelled nearly everywhere, ICS 
is still heavily relying on our food donations, 
especially now in this crucial time. If you are 
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able, please bring your food donations into 
the church and we will make sure they get 
delivered to ICS.  

Also, ICS was designated as the recipient 
of our midweek Lenten Meditations. 
Since most of those will not take place, 
we hope to make up for this. Those 
wanting to help in this effort, as well as 
those of us who can't bring food items to 
the church may send payment to the 
church with the memo line on the check 
marked "ICS DONATION". Good nutrition 
helps to keep us healthy!  Thank you in 
advance for your concern and care for 
our neighbors in our surrounding 
community. ~ Sheryl Perry 

—CLASSES & OFFERINGS— 

Sunday Adult Forum ς We will keep you 
informed about when the next Adult Forum 
classes are taking place. Thank you for your 
understanding! 

Mid-Week Lent Our Mid-
Week Lent meditation 
sessions have been 
postponed until further notice.  

Thursday Journey has suspended meeting 
due to the threat of COVID-19. When we 
resume, we will continue the videos series 
titled “Countering Pharaoh’s Production-
Consumption Society Today,” featuring 
renowned Old Testament scholar, Walter 
Brueggemann. Thank you for your 
understanding! ~Pastor John  

This Lent ς Catholics and Lutherans: Moving 
from Conflict to Communion.  We had a 
wonderful turnout for our first session. The 
planning committee has decided to postpone 

the final two sessions until the 
threat of COVID-19 has 
diminished. Thank you for your 
interest and please watch for 
the rescheduling of the continuation of these 
important gatherings between Lutherans and 
our Catholic neighbors. ~ Pastor John 

—LIFE TOGETHER— 

[/C aŜƴΩǎ .ǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ has been postponed 
until further notice.  

¢ƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ DǳƛƭŘ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ has been 
postponed until further notice. 

Our next stew dinner date for Primavera 
aŜƴΩǎ {ƘŜƭǘŜǊ is April 17. Call the church 
office to sign up on if you can help. 
IMPORTANT NEWS: Due to the virus, the 
menu and protocol for the Primavera Men’s 
Shelter has changed! Home prepared items 
(included stew) are no longer allowed. Frozen 
family-sized entrees will work but need to be 
heated at the shelter. We will be sharing 
more information about these changes in the 
weeks to come 
~ Community Service Team. 

Proceeds from your pocket change that  
are put into our Hunger Loose Change Jar (on 
the stand inside the entrance to our worship 
area) are shared with our church’s World 
Hunger program.  Total for February: $75.50.  
Many thanks for your generosity! Thanks also 
to our counters, Charles & Pat Erickson. 

Sunday Dollars (loose dollar bills put into the 
offering plates) are designated for 
our monthly Offering of Service (see 

page 1). These may be sent in to the church 
office! This, in addition to your regular 
offering, is a great way to support our 
monthly community service projects.  
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Large print services are available from the ushers. 
ð We Welcome You Today ð 

Å Families with infants and small children are invited to worship with us at any of our service times. If desired, use 
our ñKidsô Kornerò (back right of worship area). 
Å All are welcome to receive Holy Communion. Instructions are in worship document. 
Å Those who want hearing assistance may switch to a T-coil setting on their hearing aids to take advantage of the 

induction loop.  
Å Restrooms are located in the east hallway (to the left as you exit the worship area). 
Å If you would like a Bible, feel free to take one of the pew Bibles home with you. 

 
 
Use the QR Code reader on your smart phone to give 
an offering to Lutheran Church of the Foothills:  

Lutheran Church of the Foothills 
5102 N. Craycroft Rd., Tucson AZ 85718-6343 

520-299-5631     www.foothillslutheran.org  
Office hours: Tuesday through Friday, 9:00a-3:00p 

Lutheran Church of the Foothills is a member of the  
Grand Canyon Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran 
Church in America (ELCA). We welcome all to our 
congregation; our statement of welcome is on the 
Activities Counter in the lobby. We are a Reconciling 
in Christ community in partnership with 
ReconcilingWorks: Lutherans for  
Full Participation.  

We also partner with  
Interfaith Community Services (ICS),  
Lutheran Social Services of the Southwest (LSS-SW), 
Tucson Interfaith HIV/AIDS Network (TIHAN),  
Arizona Interfaith Power and Light (AZIPL), and  
Sunrise Neighborhood Assistance Program (SNAP). 

Council 
 Executive committee: Laura Hollengreen, Bryan 

 Daum, Liz Zidel, Gary Anderson. 
 At-large members: Mark Olson, Michael Baumann, 

 Karen Nickey. 
Weekly Footnotes is distributed weekly for the 

community of Lutheran Church of the Foothills via 
email (email office@foothillslutheran.org to subscribe) 
and Sunday insert. Please submit articles to the 
church office by noon on Wednesday. 

Administrative Assistant 
 Dakota Worden, office@foothillslutheran.org  
Pastor 

 Rev. John Lillie, pastor@foothillslutheran.org  

A special word during special times . . . 
Our offering is a key part of our worship 
experience. It is our weekly opportunity to 
give of “ourselves, our time and our 
possessions.” Along with most faith 
communities, LCF may see a reduction in 
income due to the postponement of in-
person worship gatherings. We ask that 
you remember your church during the 
duration of this virus threat. Expenses 
continue, and our faithful staff relies on 
what we have committed to them. Gifts 
may be received by mail, on our website, 
through your on-line banking, or 
electronically in other ways.  We also 
encourage you to remember other non-
profits that you regularly support. As in 
the past, at this unprecedented time your 
generosity means a great deal. Thank you! 


